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(Mr. Kahiluoto, Finland)

Second, verification of the fact that no new chemical weapons will be 
produced once the convention enters into force is of essential importance. 
Arrangements concerning non-production, unlike those concerning destruction of 
existing stockpiles, do not have a fixed time-limit.

Arrangements concerning non-production must avoid unduly hampering the 
legitimate operations of civilian chemical industry. There seems to be 
general agreement on this point, 
that the additional supervision of the industry stemming from the verification 
regime of non-production will not prove to be too burdensome. The civilian 
chemical industry is already heavily regulated because of the potential 
hazards it poses to health and the environment.

At the same time, we feel, like many others,

Third, challenge inspection undoubtedly remains the major unresolved 
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Differences are being narrowed.issue seems to have begun, 
grave coneguences which suspicions of undeclared stocks or production 
facilities, if not promptly and satisfactorily allayed, would have for the 
convention and international security in general, an effective system of
challenge inspections is clearly a necessity.

It has been quite clear from the very beginning that effective 
verification of compliance with the provisions of the chemical weapons 
convention is essential for the parties to have any confidence in it. 
Verification involves not only working out the necessary procedures in the 
convention itself, but also development of reliable technical methods and 
instruments to carry out specific verification tasks that those procedures 
entail.

It is precisely this latter aspect of chemical weapons verification to 
which Finland has devoted considerable efforts and resources since 1973. Our 
research project, conducted by a team of scientists from a number of Finnish 
universities and funded by the Finnish Government, develops instrumental 
methods for the detection, analysis and identification of chemical warfare 
agents. Since 1977, the results of the work have been presented to the 
Conference on Disarmament (and its predecessor) in the form of handbook-type 
annual reports, the so-called Finnish Blue Books.

Altogether, 11 Blue Books have been published so far, including this 
year's report. The latest report (CD/764) was introduced in the 
Ad hoc Committee on Chemical Weapons this past Friday. It is our hope that 
once a chemical weapons convention is concluded and enters into force, the 
Finnish Blue Books will constitute a kind of technical verification data base 
from which all States parties, and the Technical Secretariat in particular, 
may benefit.

Let me now briefly summarize the work done so far. The first 10 years of 
the project were devoted to developing analytical methods for three types of 
laboratories — portable detection kits, trailer-installed field laboratories 
and stationary central laboratories — as well as for collection of 
identification data on chemical warfare agents, their precursors, and 
degradation products. The findings were drawn together in the 1984 report.


